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Scholes, Benjamin (DHUD)

From: Janaki Benson <J.Benson2@cityofadelaide.com.au>

Sent: Thursday, 29 May 2025 11:13 AM

To: Scholes, Benjamin (DHUD)

Cc: Steven Burke; Seb Grose

Subject: Send further commentary to SCAP - DA 25008091 - Lot 602 King William Road, Adelaide - 

Construction of 38-level mixed use building 

OFFICIAL 

 

Dear Ben 

Please see below City of Adelaide’s comments pursuant to Regulation 23 in relation to the applicant’s 
referral response sent to Council on 5 May 2025. These comments are in addition to our previous referral 
comments dated 16 April 2025 and those comments still stand where relevant. 

City Layout & National Heritage:  

• It is noted Walker Corporation and DASH Architects are currently conducting a new self-
assessment in accordance with the EPBC Act and Significant Impact Guidelines. 

Traffic & Access: 

• Swept path diagrams provided show the B99 vehicle can access and egress the site.  

• Bicycle parking will have a theoretical shortfall of 158 spaces. The number of bicycle spaces should 
support active transport/future increases in cycle trips in line with PO 9.1Transport, Access and 
Parking General Development Policies of the Code. 

Stormwater Management: 

• The applicant should clarify whether catchment includes the height of the new building in the 
calculation previously conducted. The equivalent impervious area has increased due to the height 
of the proposed building catchment. The plumbing and drainage guideline 3500.3 AS/NZS indicated 
the height of the building catchment contributes significant runoff and as such be considered. 

• It is noted the development requires existing stormwater infrastructure not managed by Council to 
be relocated to accommodate the proposed tower. While the solution (temporary or permanent) has 
not yet been resolved, it is understood further investigation into this matter will be undertaken at the 
detailed design stage and discussions held with relevant stakeholders such as Council to ensure 
stormwater will be appropriately managed.  

• It is advisable to ensure no runoff enters the underground parking for an event higher than the 100-
year ARI (i.e. 200-year ARI or 0.5 %AEP). The design of the car parking should include a drainage 
system to manage runoff within the car parking area. 

• It should be demonstrated the removal of any external drainage system will not result in flooding to 
other properties. 

• In addition to the ‘Festival Square – Commercial Development Stormwater Management Plan’ 
(2015) report, please provide the drainage model file for Council’s review. 

• Further consultation for final connection into Council’s drainage system is required at the detail 
design stage which requires coordination with Council 

Waste Management:  
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• While the applicant has noted the waste contractor will not be confirmed until the detailed design 
stage, swept path diagrams now provided show an 8.8m MRV can manoeuvre the site.  

 
Please contact me if you require any clarification. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Janaki Benson 

Senior Planner  

Regulatory Services 

T 8203 7283 

E j.benson2@cityofadelaide.com.au       

 

 

25 Pirie Street 

Adelaide SA  5000 

https://www.cityofadelaide.com.au/ 
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